Town of Auburn Highway Safety Committee February 17, 2021

Committee Members Present: Mike DiPietro, Chairman, Sgt. Kevin Cashman, Selectman Todd Bedard and Dan Carpenter

Call to Order: Mr. DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM.

Old Business

Sgt. Cashman noted vehicles were parking nose in on Tower Hill. The signs may have to be redone in the spring. Mr. Bedard will take a look.

Street Lights

Mr. Bedard reported the streetlight at Wilson's Crossing Road has been repaired.

Approval of Minutes – January 20, 2021

Mr. DiPietro motioned to approve the January 20, 2021 meeting minutes, seconded by Sgt. Cashman. A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion passed unanimously.

Police Report

Sgt. Cashman reported the Auburn Police Department had 245 motor vehicle stops with 17 summonses, four arrests and 16 accidents during the past month.

Road Agent Report - Tabled

The dirt portion of Raymond Road was closed for grading.

New Business

Town Report

Mr. DiPietro reported the Annual Report was submitted. It was a collaboration with the Police Department working on the first paragraph and Road Agent Dross provided the road report.

Adjourn

The next meeting is on March 17, 2021.

Mr. Bedard motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:19 PM. Mr. Carpenter seconded the motion. With all in favor, the motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, Nancy J. Hoijer, Recording Secretary